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Term 3 Week 1                                       22nd July, 2016 

This Sunday is the Seventeenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time – Year C 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Gospel reading for this Sunday is from Luke 

11:1-13  

Ask, and it will be given to you 

Once Jesus was in a certain place praying, and when 

he had finished, one of his disciples said, ‘Lord, 

teach us to pray, just as John taught his disciples.’ He 

said to them, ‘Say this when you pray: 

“Father, may your name be held holy, 

your kingdom come; 

give us each day our daily bread, 

and forgive us our sins, 

for we ourselves forgive each one who is in debt 

to us. 

And do not put us to the test.”’ 

He also said to them, ‘Suppose one of you has a 

friend and goes to him in the middle of the night to 

say, “My friend, lend me three loaves, because a 

friend of mine on his travels has just arrived at my 

house and I have nothing to offer him”; and the man 

answers from inside the house, “Do not bother me. 

The door is bolted now, and my children and I are in 

bed; I cannot get up to give it to you.” I tell you, if 

the man does not get up and give it him for 

friendship’s sake, persistence will be enough to make 

him get up and give his friend all he wants. 

‘So I say to you: Ask, and it will be given to you; 

search, and you will find; knock, and the door will be 

opened to you. For the one who asks always 

receives; the one who searches always finds; the one 

who knocks will always have the door opened to 

him. What father among you would hand his son a 

stone when he asked for bread? Or hand him a snake 

instead of a fish? Or hand him a scorpion if he asked 

for an egg? If you then, who are evil, know how to 

give your children what is good, how much more 

will the heavenly Father give the Holy Spirit to those 

who ask him!’ 
(Ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 

 

Grandparents Mass – 

Thursday 28th July 

To acknowledge the 

importance of our 

grandparents and to show 

our appreciation for their 

love, care and endless 

assistance we would like to 

invite all our grandparents 

to a special ‘Grandparents Mass’. This Mass will be 

celebrated on Thursday, 28th July at 10.15am 

followed by morning tea. 

For catering purposes please complete the slip 

attached to this newsletter and return it to the school 

by Monday 25th July. 

 

Welcome Back 

Welcome back to school all our families. We hope 

you have had an enjoyable break. 

We also welcome the Lee family to Our Lady of 

Lourdes (Rachel KS) and the Gava family (Dylan 5F 

and Zac 2P).  

 

Emails 

We ask that parents do not email teachers during the 

school day with urgent changes to travelling home 

arrangements. 

These changes should go through the school office 

as teachers may not read their emails until after 

school finishes. 
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I/We ……………………………… will be attending the ‘Grandparents Mass’ and the morning tea on 

Thursday, 28th July. 

 

Total number of adults attending ………………. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

OLMC Parramatta Open Morning Tour 

Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta warmly 

invites you to discover why a Mercy Education is 

treasured for Life at our Open Morning Tour on July 

25, 2016.  

Tour the College and enjoy a ‘comfortable cup of 

tea’ with the College Leadership Team and get a 

sense of the rich tradition and cutting edge 

education at OLMC Parramatta.  

The College is now enrolling for 2018. 

Visit www.olmc.nsw.edu.au or phone 8838 1222 to 

reserve your place or obtain further information. 

UNSW Digital Technologies Assessment 

Last term, some of our students took part in the 

University of NSW Digital Technologies 

Assessment. Congratulations to all who participated. 

Some of the outstanding results were: 

 

Certificate of Merit 

Year 4   Year 6 

Thomas Murphy  Marisa Fattore 

 

Certificate of Credit 

Year 3    Year 4 

Ryan Schiller   Olivia Nesci 

Emma McMillan  Liam Fernandez 

Elise Sturdy   Joshua Aboud 

Georgia Thompson  Tiara Godakanda 

    Joshua Han 

    Kwadjo 

    Obuobisa-Nyampong 

 

Year 5    Year 6 

Ella Fernandez   Domenic Nesci 

    Joshua McQuaid 

 

Certificate of Distinction 

Year 3    Year 4 

Isaac Chevalier   Rhecha Pathak 

 

Year 5    Year 6 

Marcus Attard   Aldrich Del Rosario 

Emily Steele   Benjamin Waring 

 

Evacuation / Lock Down / Lock 

Out 

We have successfully completed 

our Evacuation, Lock Down and 

Lock Out drills for this term. 

Congratulations to the students for taking part in 

these drills in such a sensible manner. 

 

Census – Friday 5th August 

The annual school census will take place on the 

above date.  It is imperative that the school has 

received an application for extended leave (between 

10 and 100 days) from attendance or a note of 

explanation (in the case of sickness etc) if your child 

is absent on this day as this is a legal requirement. 

If your child is not at school on Friday 5th August 

and we do not have prior documentation, you will be 

contacted as an explanation has to be recorded for 

the purpose of the census.  We require an email on 

the day outlining the reason for your child’s absence 

and anticipated date of return.  Your assistance in 

this matter is greatly appreciated. 

We ask if you can keep all interruptions to the office 

to a minimum on August 5th. 

Classroom Repairs 

During the holidays Kindergarten and Year 1 had 

new carpet installed in their classrooms. 

 

Our Lady of Lourdes Church Update 

New carpet has been installed in the church during 

the holidays. The new doors for the church should 

also be installed soon. 

 

Staff Development Day 

Friday, 2nd September 

will be a professional 

learning day for the staff.  

Please make alternative 

arrangements for your 

children on this day. 

 

Chicken Pox 

There has been a case of Chicken Pox reported in the 

school. Please take note of the advice below. 

Time from exposure to illness: 10 to 21 days, 

usually 14 to 16 days. 

Symptoms: Slight fever, runny nose and a rash that 

begins as raised pink spots that blister and scab. 

Do I need to keep my child at home? Yes, for 5 

days from the onset of the rash and the blisters have 

dried. 

http://www.olmc.nsw.edu.au


Peer Support 
Our school will be starting the Peer Support Program next week and it will continue for 8 sessions. 

This program provides students with the opportunity and environment to develop the understanding, 

attitudes and skills they need to live a safe and healthy lifestyle. This program helps students realize 

their potential and contribute positively to society. 

It is an important program for building self-esteem in students, skilling them to cope with the chal-

lenges of day to day life. The Year 6 students will have the opportunity to develop and practice 

skills such as decision making, assertiveness and leadership. They learn how to support each other 

to make safe and healthy life decisions. 

The module for this year is Keeping Friends, a module that focuses on “Relationships”. 

Keeping Friends focuses on developing the following skills: 

Critical thinking 

Empathy  

Conflict resolution  

Assertiveness 

Relationship building 

This week the Year 6 students participated in Peer Support training sessions. The students were in-

volved in activities and discussions that will provide them with leadership skills to help them cope 

with instruction of the module. This term they will visit each class on a weekly basis and facilitate 

small group sessions. The classroom teachers will be present at all times. 

 



 
 

 SCHOOL EVENTS 

July 

Tues 26th 

 

St Bernadette’s Netball Gala Day 

Thurs 28th 10.15am K-6 Grandparents Mass 

August 

Mon 1st 

 

RE Assessment Part A  

Online Trial Period 1/8 - 12/8  

Years 4 and 6 

Tues 2nd UNSW English Competition Yrs 3-6 

2.20pm K-6 Assembly Year 5 

Wed 3rd 4A Reconciliation 

Thurs 4th 9.15am Mass Yr 6 

Priest class visit Kindergarten 

Fri 5th School Census Day 

Yr 3 Excursion to Ngara (The Rocks) 

Sat 6th The Transfiguration 














